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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 16th March 2010 in the Village Hall Club Room

Present:  Cllrs J Rivers (Chairman), Mrs S Mash, A Mayer, D Lewis, P Lyon, N Thom, Andy Bowtell Special Constable, Borough Councillor Mick Burgess, 12 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)

1979.
Declarations of Councillors Interests:  Cllr Rivers, agenda item 6 c. minute no. 1984.a). The 
Chairman suggested that this item be brought forward to be discussed before the other two 
applications.  Agreed.

1980.
Update Register of Councillors Interests:  None

1981.
Apologies and reason for absence:  Cllr D Chesson, reason accepted.

The meeting was adjourned for the Public Session.  

1982.
To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 9th February 2010:  After addition confirmed and signed as a correct record.

1983.
Matters Arising:  See Clerk's Report

1984.
Planning Application: These had been circulated to Cllrs before the meeting.


At this point Cllr Rivers left the meeting


a) 10/00206/AS  19b Poplar Road – Two storey side extension with front dormer to create additional bedroom and ensuite with carport under.  Single storey front extension and new entrance porch.  Alterations to enlarge existing chimney.  After a short discussion Cllrs agreed to fully Support this application.


Cllr Rivers returned to the meeting


b) 10/00088/AS  13 Forge Meads – Proposed two storey rear extension & front porch.  Cllrs agreed to fully Support this application.


c) 10/00143/AS  23 Swan Cottages – Erection of conservatory to rear of property – retrospective.


Cllrs had listened to information given during the Public Session.  It would appear that misleading information had been given previously resulting in this application. Dimensions had been stated but the drawing was not to scale.  After a full discussion and a suspension of the meeting at 20.18 to 20.23 for further information Cllrs agreed to Support by 4 supporting, one objecting and one abstaining.  Clerk to complain that due to the misunderstanding extra costs had been incurred by the applicant and further worries given to the neighbour, ABC had an obligation to put things right. 

1985.
Youth Forum Update:


The Chairman reported on an encouraging meeting with Carol Morton, the ABC Youth Projects Co-ordinator. If the Parish Council could contribute towards the expenses for a Youth Forum to be set up in the village a meeting to talk with the youth (11 to 21 age group) could be arranged during April.  Cllrs agreed to contribute up to £600 which would include the cost of meetings  to be held, probably before the Parish Council meeting.

1986.
Fencing on land at Woodland View update:


After a short discussion when the Clerk reported that she had spoken with Colin Mawston ABC Legal Dept who had stated that the money for this fence would not have come out of Council Tax but the Housing Account and that Tracey Kerly ABC Housing, should be contacted, it was agreed that Clerk write to Paul Clockie, the Leader of ABC as well as Tracey stating that the answer given was not satisfactory.  Most departments have been asked to make economies but a large amount has been spent on a fence.
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1987.   To purchase a Notice Board for the top of Lloyds Green:


Clerk had obtained quotes for two different sorts of Boards, one made from Oak the other from Man-made Timber which is maintenance free.  The quote for a two bay 6 x A4 Landscape Man-made Timber Notice Board (similar to the ones we have) with header, signwriting, post kit and carriage is £1,281.49 plus VAT and £1,154.70 plus VAT for the Oak one.  In view of the maintenance free aspect it was agreed to purchase the Man-made Timber Board.  Clerk to check the weight and that it is waterproof.  Cllr Mayer very kindly agreed to take delivery.  Erection to be arranged at a later date.

1988.
Parish Council Newsletter update:


Cllr Rivers informed the meeting that the cost of printing had proven more than that agreed at the last meeting so it had not gone out with the Older Persons Housing Survey as previously agreed.  After a short discussion it was agreed that £180 to £200 should be paid for a colour copy and that it should go out with the Outlook on Oxney.

1989.   Housing Survey Update:


Cllr Lewis thanked Cllrs for distributing it and thanks were given to him for organising it.

1990.
Correspondence:


a)  Highways – Winter damage pothole repairs – Invitation for a visit to discuss any concerns we may have.  Agreed to accept, Clerk to arrange meeting to include Cllr Rivers and Lewis.


For noting


b) KCC – Review of transport publicity distribution – Clerk to receive e-mailed information.


c) ABC – Re-lets of local needs housing (rented)


d) ABC – Peening Quarter Road naming – Clerk had received copy of e-mail from Louise Thornby ABC.  Order for name change successfully signed & sealed on 5/3/10 within Legal Dept.  Written confirmation will be sent to residents.  Signs in process of being made & will be scheduled for erection.  Clerk reported that there will also be ones for Poplar Road as this now goes to where Peening Quarter Road starts.


Previously circulated


e)  Action with Communities in Rural Kent – Rural News      f) KCC – Speed Limit Review     g) ABC – Submission of Tenterden & Rural Sites DPD     h)  Clerks & Councils Direct


Previously forwarded by e-mail  


i)  ABC – Forward Plan of Key Decisions     j)Action with Communities in Rural Kent – Drop in Session     k)  KCC – Coastal & River Flooding Update from the Environment Agency    

1991.
To Authorise Payment:


i)  Venus Cleaners – Street Cleaning during February £100.  Authorised


ii) To reimburse Clerk's expenses 14th October 09 to date: £60.95  Authorised


iii) To reimburse Adrian Cooper for Web Hosting, Domain Registration & Service Level Agreement for wittersham.org  £64.59  Authorised

1992.
Working Party Reports:    


a)   Finance – Monthly Transaction Statement – Agreed       Clerk also circulated a copy of the  accounts to date explaining why the balance was as it was.                           


b)  Planning 


            Decisions received from ABC:



09/01419/AS  Cuckoo Cottage, Palstre Court Road – Erection of Hay barn            Granted



09/01553/AS  The Orchards, 28B Poplar Road – Erection of a detached garage 





Retrospective






           Granted



10/00008/AS   Black Barn Bungalow
 Poplar Road – Single storey front extensionGranted



09/01322/AS   Island Cottage, Swan Street – Erection of an outdoor swimming 





pool with safety over – retrospective                                                 Granted
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Considered since last meeting:



10/00001/OLE Proposed overhead line on land between Cullens Cottage and Potmans 





Heath House, Maytham Road – To reconductor the existing low





voltage overhead lines with Aerial Bundled Conductor                    Support



10/00069/AS   Sweatmans Garage Site – Erection of 2m boundary hoarding to 





garage site – retrospective




           Support


c)
Highways & Footpaths – Nothing to report


d)
Open Spaces – Nothing to report 


e)
Cemetery –   Cleared area at bottom to be discussed at next meeting

1993  Reports (for noting) from Representatives on outside bodies: 


i) Village Hall Management Committee – Cllr Thom gave a short report stating that the Fun Run had been successful and a new Notice Board is being made for the front of the Hall.


ii) Tenterden Improved – Cllr Rivers gave a short report on his final meeting with this group.

1994.
KALC Parish News 345 – Standing Orders for Local Councils: Deferred to next meeting

1995.
To arrange date & discuss format for Annual Parish Meeting:  Kathy Bugden of Action with Communities in Rural Kent had offered to attend this meeting.  Cllrs agreed, refreshments will also be available.  Friday 14th May to be booked in the Main Hall.

1996
Date of  next Parish Council Planning Meeting:  To be advised

1997     Date of the next full Parish Council Meeting:   13th April 2010

1998.
Items for Information:  

            a)   Chairman explained the article on snow clearance he had written for the last issue of Outlook 
on Oxney 

            b)   Clerk read out an e-mail from the Summer Fete Committee requested help before, on and 
after the event instead of a donation as they had kept back funds from last year.

The meeting closed at 21.35hrs


For inclusion in the next issue of Outlook on Oxney 

Fencing on land next to Woodland View

Youth Forum

New Notice Board

Going to have meeting with KCC with regard to pot holes

